
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE 

NIGHT NAVIGATION IN PORT OF AVEIRO IN 2022 

In order to improve the operational efficiency and increase the competitiveness of the Port of 

Aveiro, the Executive Board of the Port of Aveiro hereby informs that, as from the 1st January 

2022, Night Navigation will start to be practised in the Port of Aveiro, which will take place in 

two phases, and under the following terms:  

1. Night manoeuvres will be carried out taking into account the technical restrictions of 

daytime manoeuvres; 

2. During the 1st semester of 2022 the definitive composition of the board of pilots and the 

crew of pilot boat will be established; 

3. During the 1st semester 2022, will be admitted ships that entered with assisted pilotage, 

moored at the North Sector (North Terminal; Container/Ro-ro Terminal; Solid Bulk 

Terminal; Liquid Bulk Terminal and jetty 22 and 23) and ready to leave by 8.30pm; 

4. Night navigation will also be extended to the South Terminal when maritime signalling 

conditions are stabilized; 

5. In the 2nd Half of the year, when the definitive framework foreseen in point 2 is ensured, 

night manoeuvres will be accepted until midnight for the ships mentioned in point 3, 

provided that port operations are finished and they are ready to leave until midnight; 

6. Exceptional situations of strategic interest for the Port of Aveiro shall be considered upon 

previous analysis of availability of pilots and crew of pilot boat; 

7. Requests for night navigation manoeuvres, for ships that do not fit into the established 

conditions, as well as exceptional situations, should be addressed to the Port 

Coordination Director, Master Pedro Lemos, to the email pedro.lemos@portodeaveiro.pt. 

Finally, it is important to reinforce that the year 2022 will be a year of adaptation and change to 

a new operational reality, so we are counting on all your understanding and support in this 

challenge, long time aspired by all customers of the Port of Aveiro. 

 

Fátima Lopes Alves 

 

Executive President of the Board 
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